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Sun
10/7

• Shotsuki Monthly Memorial Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: 10:30 a.m., Location: Temple Hondo

Wed
10/10

• Living Dharma Session
Time: 6:00 p.m., Location: Temple Hondo

Sun
10/14

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: Rev. Alan Urasaki

Sun
10/21

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• Fall Specialties Fair and Brunch
Time: after service, Location: Social Hall

Sun
10/28

• NO REGULAR SERVICE AT JIKOEN

• JBWA Monthly Membership Meeting
Time: 9:00 a.m., Location: Temple Hondo

• Waking Up to Shin Buddhism with Rev. Dr. Kenji Akahoshi (see page 8 for details)
Time: 11:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., Location: Temple Hondo and Social Hall

Sun
11/4

• Shotsuki Monthly Memorial & Veterans’ Day Service
Speaker: Rev. Shindo Nishiyama

• Board of Directors Monthly Meeting
Time: 10:30 a.m., Location: Temple Hondo

Sat
11/10

• Nembutsu Seminar
Time: 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m., Location: Temple Hondo and Social Hall

Sun
11/11

• Sangha Family Service
Speaker: Guest Minister (TBA)

Sangha family services are offered weekly on Sundays from 9:00a.m. (exceptions appear in the schedule).
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TEMPLE NEWS

Memorial Service Schedules: 
Oct.–December, 2018

1st Year Service – 2017
Mrs. Sally Yaeko Asato (90)...................... passed Oct. 11
Mr. Katsumi Yamada (70)......................... passedOct. 18
Mrs. Lillian Yukie Nanbu (100).................passed Nov. 3
Mrs. Nobue Nakamaejyo (90)..................passed Nov. 14
Mrs. Shizue Miyasato (90).......................passed Nov. 22
Mr. Clarence Yayoi Tamayori (96)............passed Nov. 30
Mrs. Katheleen Fukumoto (98)................passed Dec. 25

3rd Year Service – 2016
Mr. Takeo Teruya (88).............................. passed Oct. 28
Mrs. Clytie Kikue Yogi (95).....................passed Nov. 21
Mr. Glenn Sueo Mayeshiro (64)...............passed Nov. 26
Mr. Shigemitsu Kaneshiro (95)................passed Nov. 28
Mrs. Roseline Sumiko Kotani (88).............passed Dec. 5
Mrs. Yoshino Azama (94).........................passed Dec. 17
Mr. Bill Yoshikiyo Isa (66)........................passed Dec. 22
Mr. Frank Takamori Sueyoshi (97)...........passed Dec. 23
Mr. David Kenzo Takushi (87).................passed Dec. 26
Mr. Richard Shigeru Nakamura (79)........passed Dec. 29

7th Year Service – 2012
Mr. Harold Yoshikiyo Isa (90).................... passed Oct. 6
Mrs. Oto Jakahi (100).............................. passed Oct. 14
Mr. Chester Hayato Oshiro (64).............. passed Oct. 19
Mrs. Lori Sanae Kobayashity (48)............ passed Oct. 22
Mrs. Yuriko Lily Tamashiro (89).............. passed Oct. 29
Mrs. Chiyo Jane Takara (95).................... passed Oct. 29
Mr. Takeo Donald Takara (100)............... passed Oct. 30
Mr. Ronald Christopher Scott (45)............passed Nov. 1
Mrs. Nobuko HIga (77)...........................passed Nov. 13
Mr. Kirk Ryo Miyashiro Uechi (63).........passed Nov. 14
Mrs. Florence Hideko Tome (94).............passed Nov. 26 
Mr. Herbert Masaru Isa (82)....................passed Dec. 22
Mr. Charles Tetsuichi Jitchaku (91)..........passed Dec. 22

13th Year Service – 2006
Mrs. Ritsuko Kaneshiro (86)...................... passed Oct. 6
Mrs. Kiku Uhehara (91)............................. passed Oct. 6
Mrs. Doris Chiyoko Nakamasu (90)........ passed Oct. 16
Mrs. Kameko Nakamine (92)................... passed Oct. 19
Mrs. Matsue Sarah Onaga (80)................. passed Oct. 23
Mrs, Margaret Itono Kimura (99)............ passed Oct. 30
Mrs. Shizuko Fukunaga (87).................... passed Oct. 31
Mr. Robert Hoyei Nako (80)......................passed Nov. 1
Mrs. Kameko Asato (87)............................passed Nov. 1
Mr. Masanobu Higa (92).........................passed Dec. 10
Mr. Jiro Muramoto (86)...........................passed Dec. 14
Mrs. Uto Higa (99)..................................passed Dec. 24
Mr. Ted Katsumi Matsuura (72)...............passed Dec. 26
Mr. Harold Bokuichi Kaneshiro (90).......passed Dec. 29

17th Year Service – 2002
Mrs. Grace Makiko Miyashiro (89).......... passed Oct. 14
Mr. Haruko Tokuda (95).......................... passed Oct. 19
Mr. Seichi Yamashiro (83)........................ passed Oct. 28
Mr. Thomas Kiyomasa Kakazu (89).........passed Nov. 12
Mr. Wallace Seiko Chinen (87)................passed Dec. 17
Mrs. Hatsu Nagamine (85)......................passed Dec. 20

2018 Memorial Service Schedules

1st Year Memorial......................passed away in 2017 
3rd Year Memorial......................passed away in 2016
7th Year Memorial......................passed away in 2012
13th Year Memorial....................passed away in 2006 
17th Year Memorial....................passed away in 2002 
25th Year Memorial....................passed away in 1994 
33rd Year Memorial....................passed away in 1986 
50th Year Memorial....................passed away in 1969

Call Rev. Nishiyama at 808-845-3422 to make an 
appointment at least a onth prior to the service.

Sun
11/18

• Jikoen 80th Anniversary Celebration (see page 7 for details)
10:00 a.m. Service (Temple Hondo)/11:00 a.m. Picture Taking & Luncheon (Social Hall)

Sun
11/25 • NO SERVICE AT JIKOEN

(continued from page 1)
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Update on Ongoing Projects

Vertical Access Lift
•	 estimated cost $170,000  
•	permitting being reviewed by multiple city and state 

agencies
•	 elevator vendor preparing plans for review
•	general contractor work to be priced

Grease Interceptor  (Starlight Pacific LLC)
•	 contracted cost $32,032.11 (paid $20,000 deposit)
•	permit issued and contract signed
•	work to take approximately 3 weeks starting in mid-

Oct.

Ceiling Abatement and Interim Encapsulation (Aina 
Environmental)
•	work completed at $15,759.16
•	 removed and disposed of ceiling materials from two 

lanais, classroom and stairs
•	 third-party onsite IHT service for air monitoring and 

clearance
                                                                                                                          
Painting by Bryco
•	work completed at $10,200.00
•	Lumbini Classroom ceiling and walls
•	painted stairwell
•	painted ocean side wall 

Yamada Plumbing 
•	work completed at $3,700
•	 installed two shut-off valves for kitchen sinks
•	 replaced valve and worn out pipes for courtyard sink

Recent Leaks 
•	 areas of concern: social hall gutters, office, enclosed 

breezeway

Parking Lot
•	 area near residences — age-related issues: cracks, weeds 

and loose surface
•	North School Street lot — drainage and similar age-

related issues
•	 evaluate to seal cracks, coat and re-stripe
•	 long term solution to repave similar to what was done 

before or to resurface entire parking areas

2018-2019 Social Concerns Fund Drive

We celebrate gratitude in the month of November.  

The Thanksgiving holiday and the Eitaikyo observance 

are reminders of the countless blessings in our lives and 
how we live deeply connected to the world around us.  It 
is in this spirit of gratitude that we begin our Annual 
Social Concerns Fund Drive. The fund drive will be 
through August 2019 and we request temples to submit 
their donations from September 2018.

Through the generous contributions of Sangha members, 
the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii is able to 
support worthy organizations and programs with funding 
to continue their work in our community. Your support 
also allows us to provide compassionate action during 
times of disaster and the ability to respond to social issues 
affecting our community.

Because of your commitment to promoting the Buddhist 
values of compassion and loving kindness, we are able 
to lend our support to such organizations as the Hawaii 
Community Foundation, Project Dana, Mana Olana 
Shelter, Family Promise Hawaii, Hawaii People’s Fund, 
A Cup of Cold Water Hawaii, and various food banks on 
each island.    

The Golden Chain Grant program was established to 
promote compassionate action through inNov.ative 
community service projects. Your generosity directly 
helps those in need and promotes a more humane world.

Envelopes will be provided to those wishing to use them. 

Please make your check payable to JIKOEN HONGWANJI.

We will then make one combined check to the Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii. 

The suggested donation is the cost of just one meal per 
person. 

Your kokua is greatly appreciated. We encourage you to 
continue supporting the Annual Social Concerns Fund 
Drive. Mahalo! Gratefully, in Gassho.

Living Dharma Session

On Wednesday, October 10, Rev. Shindo 
Nishiyama will be starting Jikoen’s Monthly Living 
Dharma Session again.

	 Time:  6:00 p.m.
	 Location:  Temple Hondo

Everyone is welcome. Join us and bring a friend!
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HILITES FROM HQ NEWS UPDATES
(September, 2018)

Hongwanji Joint Conference

“Overall, the convention was positive and brought us 
more together as a Sangha. We got to meet others we 
would never meet at individual conventions, and the 
best part was, it was FUN!” This comment by one of the 
almost 300 participants in the Hongwanji’s first Joint 
Conference captures the feeling that so many others 
expressed.

The conference, with the theme “Embrace Change – 
Harmony (Accept Differences),” brought together Lay, 
BWA, Dharma Educators, Jr. YBA, and Ministers’ Spouses 
as well as interested temple members on September 1-3, 
2018 at Ala Moana Hotel and Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii 
Betsuin. The intergenerational makeup of the conference 
brought a palpable energy and created an awareness of 
belonging to a larger community. 

Keynote speaker, Lt. Gov. Doug Chin, set the tone for 
the weekend with his talk on social issues and social 
injustice. His talk was relevant and thought-provoking 
yet still down-to-earth and full of humor. This inspiring 
talk was followed by a dialogue between Lt. Gov. Chin 
and Bishop Matsumoto on how their spirituality impacts 
the decisions they make in their work.

Two days of workshops wove together harmony and 
accepting differences in many ways. Generations joined 
together to create music in taiko, ukulele, Gatha writing, 
and singing. They studied Buddhism in the Ministers’ 
panel, chanting, popular music, and the Gomonshu’s new 
book, Moving Forward Just as You Are.   They explored 
ways to live more harmoniously through Blue Zones, 
Green Hongwanji, calligraphy, and social concerns 
workshops. They learned to accept differences in the 
Muslim panel and LGBTQ sessions. 

The Jr. YBA members guided us smoothly through the 
weekend as our MC’s.  They were so clear and professional.  
And then they wowed us with the entertainment they 
provided at the banquet. The banquet opened to cheers 
and laughter as Rene Mansho introduced the processional 
of committee members, ministers and guests, who 
hammed it up. She treated the ministers like the rock 
stars that they are! The banquet closed to young and old 
dancing to the tunes of Koa Kane. 

Mahalo to everyone who planned, helped, contributed 
to, and participated in this memorable conference. 

(Lois Toyama, Chair of the Joint Conference)

Obituary 

Reverend Kenjyo Ohara, a retired minister of the Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, passed away peacefully at 
his home in Mililani and returned to the Pure Land on 
August 5, 2018 at the age of 101. The Private Funeral 
Service was held at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin 
on Monday, September 10, 2018 under the officiation 
of Bishop Eric Matsumoto. The Ingo (Posthumous 
Title) of Sho-Gaku-In 正覚院 has been conferred upon 
Rev. Kenjyo Ohara by the Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-
ha Denomination in recognition of his exemplary 
achievements and accomplishments. “Sho-Gaku” means 
“One who attains Perfect Enlightenment.” 

Rev. Kenjyo Ohara became a Kaikyoshi Minister in 1941 
and served the following temples; Honpa Hongwanji 
Hawaii Betsuin (04/1957 – 07/1959), Olaa Hongwanji 
Mission (08/1941 – 12/1945), Honpa Hongwanji Hilo 
Betsuin (01/1946 – 08/1948), Papaikou Hongwanji 
Mission (09/1948 – 07/1978), and Waipahu Hongwanji 
Mission (also in charge of Waianae and Ewa Hongwanji 
Missions)(08/1978 – 03/1989). Rev. Ohara retired from 
the active ministry on April 1, 1989.

HHMH Ministers’ Lay Assistant Retreat 

•	Place: Buddhist Study Center

•	Date: October 12-14, 2018

•	Anyone who is interested and recommended by their 
Hawaii Kyodan minister mentor is welcome to apply. 

•	Note: Anyone who is a member of a temple must be 
recommended by their resident minister. 

•	Purpose: To review and enrich the knowledge of the 
participants in the rituals and traditions of the Nishi 
Hongwanji, General Buddhism and Shin Buddhism.   
All the knowledge and skills and more, that is associated 
with functioning as a Minister’s Lay Assistant will be 
covered during the retreat. The retreat is an opportunity 
to learn and/or refresh one’s skills and knowledge that is 
associated with the role of a Minister’s Lay Assistant, but 
completion does not result in certification.  Conditions 
of certification is presented in the document: Shin 
Buddhist Ministry in Hawaii. This retreat can be taken 

(continued on page 5)
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as many times as it remains meaningful and helpful 
to the participant. And completion does not imply an 
obligation to become a minister’s assistant. 

•	For more information and registration, please contact 
Buddhist Study Center at 808- 973-6555.

Special Celebrations  

The following temples are observing their anniversaries! 

•	Kailua Hongwanji Mission: 50th Anniversary on 
Sunday, September 9, 2018. 

•	Wahiawa Hongwanji Missionn: 110th Anniversary on 
Saturday, October 21, 2018.  

•	 Jikoen Hongwanji Mission: 80th Anniversary on Sunday, 
November 18, 2018.   

Congratulations!

Ryukoku University Graduate School 
Hawaii Seminar 

11 graduate school students with Professor Eisho Nasu 
and Associate Professor Bunei Takada of Ryukoku 
University Shin Buddhist Studies visited various 
temples on the Big Island and Oahu from August 28 to 
September 5. They listened to lectures by Hawaii Kyodan 
ministers, participated in different activities and studied 
the significance of Jodo Shinshu propagation through 
learning how Jodo Shinshu Buddhism is being propagated 
in Hawaii.

RSG Educational Program 

Ryukoku Sogo Gakuen (RSG) held the Educational 
Program for International Understanding at Pacific 
Buddhist Academy from August 2 – September 15.  The 
object of this new program was to nurture individuals 
with an international orientation founded on Buddhist 
values and perspectives through deepening their mutual 
understanding of differing cultures and societies. 18 
students from 10 RSG high schools in Japan had a 
homestay in Hawaii and attended PBA with the PBA 
students.  The closing service of this program  was held at 
Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin.

New Book: The Golden Chain of Love 

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii published a new 

picture book, The Golden Chain of Love, in September 
2018.   

Bishop Eric Matsumoto wrote: “May The Golden Chain 
of Love continue to serve as a guide for many Buddhists 
throughout the world, perhaps even non-Buddhists who 
understand the principles found in it. For (Jodo) Shin 
Buddhists, may we in grateful response to All-Inclusive 
Wisdom and All-Embracing Compassion (Amida 
Buddha) hold dear “The Golden Chain of Love” and 
continue to be guided by it.” 

The books were distributed to the temples of Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii. The books are also 
available at the HHMH Bookstore at HQ Office at a 
price of $8.00.

Eshin-ni – Kakushin-ni Endowed Chair 

The Hawaii Federation of Buddhist Women’s Associations 
is continuing its fundraising for the Eshin-ni – Kakushin-
ni Endowed Chair at the Institute for Buddhist Studies 
(IBS) in Berkeley. The fundraising campaign seeks to 
raise $3 million from Hongwanji Temples throughout the 
world by having each temple contribute $300. Hawaii’s 
share is $11,000. As of this writing, we have raised about 
$8,000. This endowment will create a faculty position at 
IBS which will be used to educate our future ministers. 

The fundraising effort received a boost recently when 
Kylie Urasaki, daughter of Rev. and Mrs. Alan Urasaki of 
Jikoen Hongwanji, presented a gift of $300 towards the 
BWA effort. Kylie, a 2018 graduate of Aiea High School, 
wanted to give back to Jikoen temple with this generous 
gift. When asked what motivated her to do this, she said 
that her father graduated from the Institute of Buddhist 
Studies. She visited IBS last year when her family was in 
Berkeley, and she values the work that they do.

To all who donated, we 
thank you for your generous 
support!   Fundraising will 
continue through December 
31, 2018.  If you would still 
like to donate, see your BWA 
president for information, 
or mail a check made out 
to HHMHFBWA to Karen 
Kikukawa, HHMHFBWA 
treasurer, Honpa Hongwanji 
Mission of Hawaii, 1727 
Pali Highway, Honolulu, HI 
96813.

(continued from page 4)

(continued on page 6)
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Committee on Social Concerns 

Western Japan Flood Relief Fund 
The Western Japan Flood Relief Fund special collection 
ended on August 31, 2018.  Temples that have donations 
collected, please submit one check (to Headquarters) 
payable to “Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii” with 
“Western Japan Flood Relief Fund” noted on the check.  
The funds collected will supplement an earlier donation 
that was sent by the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
to Honzan to support Hongwanji-related temples and 
those who were affected by this disaster.

2017-2018 Social Concerns Fund Drive 
Temples that have donations collected for the 2017-2018 
Social Concerns Fund Drive, please submit one check (to 
Headquarters) payable to “Honpa Hongwanji Mission of 
Hawaii” with “2017-2018 Social Concerns Fund Drive” 
noted on the check.   Thank you very much for your 
generosity and support of this annual collection.

(continued from page 5) 2018-2019 Social Concerns Fund Drive 
The 2018-2019 Social Concerns Fund Drive will 
commence in November, 2018. Social Concerns 
envelopes have been distributed to all temples. Thank you 
to ministers and members who hand carried their temple 
envelopes to assist with the distribution of envelopes.

Jr YBA Donations for Kauai Flood and Hawaii Island 
Volcano Eruption 
The Federation of Jr. YBA donated $660.00 to the Honpa 
Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, via Social Concerns, for 
relief efforts towards the Kauai Flood and Hawaii Island 
Volcano Eruption. The funds were raised from their 
annual auction during their Jr. YBA State Convention.   

2017-2018 President Sheera Tamura and 61st Annual 
State Convention Chair Zoi Nakamura presented the 
donation to Bishop Eric Matsumoto.

New Members, Welcome to Jikoen!
Come and join us at our regular services and other activities 
throughout the year. Please ask how you and your family can get 
involved with our ohana or how we can help you!

www.jikoenhongwanji.org

email: jikoen.info@gmail.com

office phone: 808-845-3422

Jikoen would like to extend a warm welcome to our newest members:

Myrtle Hirayama
Alisa (Toguchi) & Roger Kuwahara
Linda (Tokeshi) & Paul Nakama
Marilyn (Oshiro) Sue

We look forward to your participation at Jikoen and look forward to welcoming you to services.

It’s not too late to commit your support for Jikoen!
Yearly Contribution:  	 $90 per adult
				    $180 per family with dependent children

       
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If you are interested in joining our celebration, 
please reserve your seat.

Sunday, November 18, 2018
at Jikoen Hongwanji Mission

Service from 10:00 am
Lunch from 11:00 am

$15 per person
Under 12 years old and 

over 80 years old are free

RSVP by November 1, 2018
Office phone: 808-845-3422

Email: jikoen.info@gmail.com

The oak tree is the symbol of our 80th anniversary. 
For Jikoen, it is an appropriate symbol for the oak is 
known for its robust longevity. Its sturdy trunk and 
firm roots enable it to withstand fierce storms. Its 
branches and leaves provide welcoming shade for 
all, just as they are.

Come and join us in gratitude for Jikoen’s triumphs 
over adversity and the shelter it has provided to the 
community over the course of its 80 years.

Jikoen Hongwanji Mission

80th Anniversary Celebration
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Organization Name:  Jikoen Hongwanji Mission 
Organization Code:  78918 

From September 1-30, Give Aloha will match a portion of all donations to 
participating organizations. Donations will be accepted at checkout at all 

Foodland, Sack N Save and Foodland Farms stores statewide. 

Customers must use their Maika`i Card to make a donation, and can  
donate up to a cumulative total of $249 per person, per organization.  

Jikoen is participating in  

SHOTSUKI JOYOUS MONTHLY MEMORIAL SERVICE

Shotsuki Monthly Service is a time to remember our loved 
ones and a time to express gratitude in Gassho. This me-
morial service will  be  held on the  first  Sunday of each 
month at 9:00am, in memory of those whose date of death 
falls in that month. We also recognize the efforts of those 
who have passed before us and thank them for their con-
tinuing influence in our lives and for giving us the oppor-
tunity to share the Dharma.

Here are our loved ones who will be remembered on Sun-
day, October 7:

Haruko Agena ~ October 27, 2003 (age 88)
Mildred Fusaye Arakaki ~ Oct. 5, 2015 (age 91)
Masaichi Arakawa ~ Oct. 26, 1999 (age 81)
Shigeko Gushiken ~ Oct. 29, 2011 (age 95)
Ernest Kisei Higa ~ Octt. 18, 1998 (age 66)
Mitsuko “Stella” Higa ~ Oct. 21, 2013 (age 85) 
Takejiro Higa ~ Oct. 7, 2017 (age 94)
Kazuko Rachel Ige ~ Oct. 30, 2007 (age 86)
Yasu Nancy Ige ~ Oct. 8, 1998 (age 71)
Harold Yoshikio Isa ~ Oct. 6, 2012 (age 90)
Chiyo Itomura ~ Oct. 28, 2003 (age 99)
Oto Jakahi ~ Oct. 14, 2012 (age 100)
Uto Kaneshiro ~ Oct. 20, 1999 (age 102)
Fumiko Kina ~ Oct. 7, 2015 (age 88)
Claire Yoshie Kiyama ~ Oct. 3, 2014 (age 90)
Lori Sanae Kobayashi-Ty ~ Oct. 22, 2012 (age 48)
James Harukichi Mekaru ~ Oct. 24, 2014 (age 82)
Yoshio Miyashiro ~ Oct. 11, 2000 (age 80)
Kameyo Nakahodo ~ Oct.4, 1998 (age 86)

Koyei Charlie Nakamoto ~ Oct. 12, 2000 (age 82)
Larry Yusei Nakachi ~ Oct. 21, 2005 (age 83)
Kozo Orimoto ~ Oct. 3, 2013 (age 89)
Charles Eikichi Oshiro ~ Oct. 6, 2011 (age 91)
Chester Hayato Oshiro ~ Oct. 19, 2012 (age 64)
Gregory “Bun” Bunkichi Oshiro ~ Oct. 11, 2000 (age 
68)
Koichi “Tomato” Oshiro ~ Oct. 10, 2004 (age 82)
Yoshio Neil Oshiro ~ Oct. 25, 2014 (age 79)
Yuriko Sakihara ~ Oct 6, 1999 (age 93)
Tsuneo “Sparky” Sato ~ Oct. 15, 1999 (age 102)
Evelyn Tsugie Shiroma ~ Oct. 14, 2012 (age 96)
Kiyoko Shiroma ~ Oct 17, 2003 (age 88)
Harry Kiyoto Takahashi ~ Oct. 16, 2015 (age 89)
Chiyo Jane Takara ~ Oct. 29, 2012 (age 95)
Takeo “Donald” Takara ~ Oct. 30, 2012 (age 95)
Natsuko Tamashiro ~ Oct. 31, 2014 (age 90)
Yuriko “Lily” Tamashiro ~ Oct. 29, 2012 (age 89)
Fumi Taniyama ~ Oct. 31, 2014 (age 95)
Takeo Teruya ~ Oct. 28, 2016 (age 88)
Harry Seiki Tokuda ~ Oct. 2, 2015 (age 80)
Mrs. Cris Miyoko Toyama ~ Oct. 5, 2007 (age 87)
Stanley Matsuo Toyama ~  Oct. 31, 2003 (age 71)  
Edwin Yamaguchi ~ Oct. 7, 2003 (age 69)
Seiko Yogi ~ Oct 23, 2003 (age 79)

Namu Amida Butsu  

If you would like to honor your loved one, please call the 
office at 845-3422 or email jikoen.info@gmail.com.

Thank you for supporing 
Jikoen through AmazonSmile!

Cumulative donations received to date:
$494.14

Most recent donation received in August 2018: 
$28.62

Bookmark the link
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/99-0108234 

and support us every time you shop!

Thank you for donating 
during Foodland’s “Give 

Aloha” program!
A total of 9 donations to Jikoen as of 9/21/2018 
provided a total contribution of:

$833.00
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Jikoen Keirokai Service
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Keirokai Recognition Ceremony (Honoring Our Elders)

followed by special refreshments in the social hall

Cut and mail to Jikoen by November 1, 2018
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